REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, February 9, 2012, 9:00 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY.

Mayor Hogan asked for a moment of silence in honor of Board of Public Works Commissioner Mike Fucci who passed away last night.

PRESENT: Mayor Shawn D. Hogan; Commissioner Dave Sengstock; Police Chief Ted Murray; Fire Chief Dan Smith and City Clerk Barbara M. Perrott

AND FROM THE MEDIA: Andrew Poole, Evening Tribune and Brian O'Neil, WLEA.

ALSO PRESENT: Dave Parmley and Alderman John Buckley

ABSENT: Commissioner George Huffsmith and Jeff Johnson

By Sengstock/Hogan

RESOVLED, that the minutes of the last meeting held 1/12/12 be approved as read. Carried - Ayes all (X)

By Sengstock/Hogan

RESOVLED, that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved and ordered filed.

Carried - Ayes all (X)

By Sengstock/Hogan

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of \$233,278.68 be approved and paid as audited. Carried - Ayes all (X)

MISCELLANEOUS:

Alderman Buckley addressed the Committee on behalf of Wegman's. They will be holding the 2nd Annual Hometown Hero 5K on June 16. The route will be the same as last year. There were over 700 participants last year and they are anticipating 1000+ this year. A motion was made by Sengstock and seconded by Hogan to approve the 5k. Mayor Hogan noted that next year the Seneca St. Bridge will be out so the organizers should bear that in mind when planning the route.

Chief Smith reported that they are in the third month of the 911 transition. It has been going well. Some people have complained about the number of questions asked by 911 operators. Smith said that the emergency is reported immediately and the additional questions assist the responders.

The Police Department will be updating computers in four of the cruisers to keep up with 911. Chief Murray got a grant to purchase a new car but will instead use the money for the computers.

Chief	regulations will require emergency services to have narrow band in the next few years. Smith said the Fire Department has already done this and Chief Murray will reach out a Fire Department for assistance in doing so at the Police Department.
Rv	Senastock/Hogan

RESOLVED, that this meeting ad	iourn at 9:10 am.
Carried - Ayes all (X)	
Shawn D. Hogan Mayor	Barbara M. Perrott City Clerk